ASCRC Meeting Minutes, 10/3/18
2:00 GBB 225
Call to order
Members Present: H. Arens, A. Belcher, E. Brown, B. Carpenter, M. Corkish, G. Cobbs, D. Coffin, N. Greymorning, M. Hendrix,  J. Iverson, S. LeBihan, L. Minns D. Parsons,  K. Sugden, N. Vonessen
Ex-Officio Present:   V. Hopkins, T. Morgan 

Members Excused: B. French, E. Gagliardi, J. Hickman, B. Holzworth, N. Lindsay 

· The minutes from 5/1/18, 9/4/18, and 9/25/18 were approved.  Chair Hendrix edited the 9/25/18 minutes to clarify the discussion at the Faculty Senate regarding the proposed revision to the Natural Science General Education Group. He polled the Geoscience faculty and they are not in favor of the change.  In his opinion Computer Science fits better in the mathematics requirement.  He agrees that students need exposure to data science in today’s world.  According to Professor Coffin ASCRC could consider sending the motion back to the General Education Committee. 
Communication
· General Education Committee Chair, James Randall was welcomed to the meeting.  He distributed an update document (appended.)  The General Education Committee has discussed several possible models and options for the UM Pilot.  There is not a lot of time or money and the goal of the pilot is still somewhat unclear.  The hope is to keep what is distinctive and successful from our current general education program and enhance, simplify, and improve the messaging.  The Committee is considering using some of the existing structures such as GLI, Honors College, Exploratory Studies, and Freshmen Seminar.  There seems to be some desire to decrease the required credits and to give students pathways through the requirements that are more meaningful.   The various documents the committee has considered are available on Box: https://umt.box.com/s/q2y4twhoiewk3ffubnhixmtprztnezyl. 

We should keep in mind we may lose some courses given the budget situation.  According to the Registrar UM has twice as many general education courses as many of its peers. There was some support for just changing the general education program and not conducting a pilot because of the complication for advising.  However, it is necessary for the transition to go slow, so it is clear for the students and relates to the current program.  The pilot would have to follow the student their entire 4 years.  

There is no data to show that our general education program is the reason for our low enrollment and that a renaming will be an improvement.   The issue could just be the messaging.  Many (70-80%) of the graduation appeals are based on General Education requirements and there are complaints from students and parents, yet alumni praise their Liberal Education experience.  Graduation Appeals are mostly due to advising errors and misunderstandings (students sometimes do not listen or follow their advisors advice).  There will still be appeals. Efforts are underway to improve advising and DegreeWorks helps students access their progress better. 

There are concerns regarding incentives for faculty to teach the freshman seminar. The Honors College is using upper-classmen to mentor freshmen and it is working well.  A Peer /Faculty large lecture with small group breakout sessions could be a possibility. The expanding 3 credit freshman seminar could include composition and information literacy in a similar format to the Ways of Knowing course.  The Honors College capstone project would be a good model to review. The GLI seminars have a Global focus and may not be appealing to all freshman.  The course should offer topics that students can relate to their current lives.  

There are several practical considerations to consider once the model has been accepted.  General Education Committee Chair, James Randal has had a couple of discussions with Jean Loftus.  GLI students could potentially be the test group to potentially adopt interdisciplinary pathways through general education requirements.  There is also the problem of the focus on student credit hours that the administration will need to address.  Faculty involved with team teaching need to be assured that their department would get credit for their efforts. Faculty do not want to harm their department given the current budget situation. Scheduling may be another complicated issue. 
There was concern that many majors do not have space for an additional 3 credits spring semester course due to required  prerequisite courses.  The idea is that the spring 3 credit course would meet other general education requirements, so would not be an additional requirement.  Incentives may be necessary for faculty to teach these courses. 
The General Education Committee should look at existing popular general education courses and move away for the 101 structure.   General Education should serve students outside their discipline.  The other possible pilot group would be undeclared students.  The Committee has not discussed how it would assess the pilot to determine whether it was a success.   

Harvard’s new model allows students to take some general education courses credit/ no credit.  Others allow students to count upper-division courses toward general education credit in discipline areas clearly related to a group.   
There was a concern that collapsing the Ethics group with Democracy and Citizenship would effectively eliminate the ethics requirement.    Some of the requirements could be met with experiential out of classroom experiences.  

Application is a big part of the education experience. The Honors College has some examples of students working in the community.   Majors could also offer these type of experiences. General Education does not have to meet all the goals. 

Assessing the effectiveness of general education is another concern.  General Education should be a place faculty can move beyond their disciplinary silos.  We need to find a way that departments/ programs are not competing for students. 

The General Education Committee has not determined how to engage the larger campus community in the discussion.  The committee wants to make sure everyone has a chance to weigh in. ASCRC should consider how this should happen in a productive way. ECOS wanted the model to bubble up from a faculty governance committee rather than establish a separate Taskforce.    There is some concern regarding starting another path when we are going to get hit by a storm (staffing plans) and the landscape will change. 

Business Items 
· The following presentation dates were agreed upon after consideration of the curriculum review distribution. [Two program move forms were submitted after the meeting (HHP to CHPBS) and (Geography to Forestry).  These were added to the materials for the Biomedical and Social Science Subcommittee to review. 
	Subcommittee
	Level  II
	L I
	ProgMod
	E-curr
	Presentation Date *

	Biomedical
	2
	3
	8 
	10
	10/16

	Business & Journalism
	2
	4
	10
	9
	10/23

	Education and Fine Arts
	1
	1
	13
	37
	10/30



	Humanities
	1
	2
	3
	17
	10/23

	Science
	
	3
	13
	14
	10/16

	Social 
	
	2
	8
	9
	10/16


· Professor Georgia Cobbs, Curriculum and Instruction was elected as Chair-elect. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 3:52 p.m.
General Education Committee Update



Charge to GE Committee from ECOS 

Develop a pilot program for UM Core that can be offered as an alternative to our existing GE to incoming freshman for Fall 2019. 

What should the pilot look like? 

• Simpler and fewer credits than our current GE 

• Must have an interdisciplinary component

• Should work well with transfer credit programs (MUSCore and InterstatePassport)

• Incorporate “UM Ways” and “Communities of Excellence” developed by UPC

• Skills -focused rather than content based:

problem solving, adaptability, communication, critical thinking, collaboration, creativity, and ethical reasoning 

Committee’s thoughts:

• Shouldn’t sacrifice all that is most distinctive/successful in our current GE (Writing, Language, Ethics…) 

• We need not reinvent the wheel; there are existing UM, MUS, and regional models to consider, as well as prior UM conversations (GE Forums; Strategy for Distinction; UPC, etc.) to inform our pilot

Our GE Committee Timeline

• September: consider existing models that may be adapted or modified for pilot

• October: present our best ideas to ASCRC and ECOS for discussion and feedback

• November: submit pilot proposal to the Senate 

OPTION 1 

UM Core: Pathways to success in life and career

1) Freshman Core (satisfies one or two requirements within GE) 

2) “Pathways” would offer students advising models to complete their remaining GE requirements with coursework relevant to their interests or career paths. “Pathways” could come from the Communities of Excellence identified by UPC, the Global Themes of GLI, or other models. 

 
Freshman Core Experience 
Fall: 1-credit course building upon our current First-Year Seminar; could be tailored to meet the needs of individual colleges or themed interest groups 
• Skills necessary to succeed as a student: studying, time management, etc. 
• Introduction to campus and local resources 
• Experiential component: Encourage involvement with community and campus
• Guest speakers introducing students to career and research paths (TedX Model)
 Spring: 3-credit Freshman Seminar (modeled after GLI?) 
  
• Global themes treated through an interdisciplinary lens
  
• Would fulfill at least one (maybe 2) GE groups
 
ONE POTENTIAL MODEL FOR MAPPING CURRENT GE with UM WAYS (several are being discussed in GE—explored in Options 2 and 3) 

Reducing total GE credits from 47 to 33 credits

	
	Ways of Communicating
	Ways of Creating
	Ways of Knowing
	Ways of Living

	UM Gen Ed

Organized within UM Ways (just one option—several ways we could get to 30 credit goal)
	Writing- 3 (W101)

[intermediate and advanced W fulfilled in GE or Major ]
	Expressive Arts-3 


	Mathematics- 3 

(Quantitative reasoning)
	Ethics and Human Values-3 



	
	[Public Speaking?]- 3
	Lit and Artistic Studies- 3
	Historical- 3 


	Democracy and 

Citizenship- 3 credits



	
	[Languages] 4
	
	Social Science- 3 


	Cultural and International 

Diversity-3 credits

[include credit for languages in this category]

	
	
	
	Natural Science- 6 credits
	

	33 Credits 
	6 Credits 
	6 credits


	15 credits


	6 credits




Option 2 
A UM Core model based on Harvard’s new GE program, which ensures variety in content and breadth across disciplines. UM’s current GE groups could be distributed within Harvard’s categories. Our current 47 required credits would be reduced to 35 credits (27 if testing out of language). This option doesn’t currently have a Freshman core or interdisciplinary component, but it’s not incompatible with such a model. 
 
Option 3 
A GenEd model designed to reduce credits and support simplicity while maintaining existing categories. It maps our current GE groups onto the UM Ways. It excludes “double-dipping” (aside from Writing courses) but allows students more choice in distributing credits among categories.  Also compatible with a Freshman year core.

More details on all these options are available in our shared Box folder: 

https://umt.box.com/s/q2y4twhoiewk3ffubnhixmtprztnezyl
Subcommittees

	Education and Fine Arts

Georgia Cobbs, C & I (Chair) 
Valerie Hedquist, Art
Bernadette Sweeney, Theatre
Pamyla Stiehl, Theatre
Humanities & Cultural Studies


Hiltrudis Arens, MCLL (Chair)
Soazig LeBihan, Philosophy
Ione Crummy, MCLL
Neyooxet Greymorning, Anthropology
Eli Brown, Student member
Jeff Wiltse, History
Erik Reimer, English

Business & Journalism
  
Tony Crawford, Accounting and Finance (Chair ) 
Jeremy Lurgio, Journalism
John Freer, Industrial Technology
Aimee Elliott, MC Business

	Biomedical Science
Doug Coffin, Biomedical & Pharmaceutical Science (Chair)
Ginger Sillers, Health Professions 
David Freeman, Pharmacy
Amy Glaspey, CSD 


Science & Math
Nikolaus Vonessen, Mathematical Sci  (Chair)
Kent Sugden, Chem 
Elizabeth Dodson, Forest Mngt
Steve Lodmell, DBS

Social & Behavioral Science
Joel Iverson, Communication 
Neyooxet Greymorning, Anthropology 
Chris Muste, Political Science 
Mizuki Miyashita, Anthropology
Doug Dalenberg, Economics (Chair)



